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10th January 2018 

 
 
TO/ Each Member of the Ballincollig/Carrigaline Municipal District 
 
 
A Chara, 
 
Tionolfar Chruinniú den choiste thuas luaite mar leanas: - 
Please take note that a meeting of the Ballincollig/Carrigaline Municipal District will be 
held in Council Chambers, Floor 2, County Hall, Cork, on Monday 15th January 2018 at 
2.00pm for the transaction of the following business: 
 
1. Deimhniú Miontuairiscí / Confirmation of Minutes 

To consider the confirmation and signing of the Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting 
held on 18th December 2017. 
 

2. Breithniúcháin ar Tuairiscí agus Moltaí / Consideration of Reports and 
Recommendations 

 (i) Derelict Sites Act 1990 
 
 (ii) Pay Parking Dividend 
 
 (iii) Housing Report for Ballincollig/Carrigaline Municipal District January 2018 
 
3.  Chun na Ruin so leanas ón gComhairleoir a mheas: 

To consider the following Notices of Motion in the name of: 
 
Cllr. S McGrath 

1.  “To request that Pinecroft estate be considered for inclusion in the 2018 Footpath 
Programme.” 

 
2. “To seek an update on the proposal to provide a shelter at the inbound Bus  

Stop at the bridge in Carrigaline.” 
 

3. “To ask the Engineer to consider measures to improve the safety of the 
uncontrolled Crossing at the Church, Carrigaline.”  
 
Cllr. M D’Alton 

1.  “That the Ballincollig-Carrigaline Municipal District Committee would write to 
the National Transport Authority requesting that Passage West and the HSE’s 
new Primary Care Centre on the Crosshaven Road would be connected by a 
regular bus route through Carrigaline town centre. That a copy of this letter 
would be sent to Martin Walsh, Regional Manager, Bus Éireann.” 

 
2. “That the Ballincollig-Carrigaline Municipal District would write to the Minister 

for Housing, Planning and Local Government and all other relevant decision-
influencers requesting that the new City-County boundary would be aligned 
such that the Greenway from Hop Island to Passage West would remain within 
Cork County.  This Greenway is recognised as being of critical importance to the 



future of Passage West town and an asset which can be best realised if it and the 
town are managed under one authority.” 
 

3. “That the litterbins throughout Passage West town centre which are in poor 
condition would be replaced.” 

 
Cllr. E Jeffers 

1. “To request that the road markings be repainted at the bottom junction of Forge 
Hill, Togher.” 

 
2. “That this Municipal District would endeavor to mark/promote Phil Cartys 

significance to the Fingerpost Roundabout, Douglas.” 
 

3. “That the footpaths in Grangeway, Pinecroft be assessed for repair works.” 
 

4.  Rún Comhghairdis / Votes of Congratulations 

 
5. Aon Ghnó Eile / Any Other Business 
 

Sarah O’Sullivan 
Meeting Administrator 
Tel: 021 4285116 
Email: sarah.osullivan@corkcoco.ie 


